Mississippi State Board of Optometry

P.O. Box 12370

Jackson, MS 39236-2370

Statutory Board Meeting Minutes

December 13, 2017

Hilton Hotel, 1001 County Line Rd.

Statutory Minutes

I. CALL TO ORDER

The Mississippi State Board of Optometry meeting was called to order by the President, Dewey Handy, O.D. at 12:30 pm at the Hilton Hotel

      
1001East County Line Rd., Jackson, Mississippi.


The following board members were present:

Dewey Handy, O.D. 
Steve Edwards, O.D.

Arthur Dampier, O.D
.Frank Evans, O.D.
Lori Blackmer, O.D.

Also present was Beverly Limbaugh, Executive Director and Leyser Q Hayes, 
Esq. from the Attorney General’s Office.
II. 
REPORTS OF OFFICERS

The President made his report.


The Secretary made her report.

II. NEW BUSINESS

Drug Monitoring Program guest speaker, 1:30-2:30.
A motion was made by Lori Blackmer, O.D. that the Board approves the applicants with completed files to take the Rules and Regulations exam in January. The motion was seconded by Frank Evans, O.D. and passed unanimously. 
IV.      COMMUNICATIONS TO THE BOARD

Dr. Arthur Dampier made a motion to suspend the reading of the minutes. The motion was seconded by Lori Blackmer, O.D. and passed unanimously. Arthur Dampier, O.D. made a motion that the October 5, 2017 minutes be accepted as written. The motion was seconded by Lori Blackmer, O.D. and passed unanimously. 

Beverly gave a financial update and a renewal update. 
V.
REPORT OF COUNSEL


Board counsel gave a thorough new member orientation with hand-outs. 
VI.      OLD BUSINESS

Complaint Docket #04-02-17 – Dr. Handy, acting as the investigative Board member, recommended that Leyser Hayes send a notice of hearing and complaint. Dr. Lori Blackmer made a motion that the Board accepts the recommendation made by Dr. Handy. That motion was seconded by Dr. Arthur Dampier and passed unanimously. 
VIII.
ADJOURNMENT, TRAVEL, AND NEXT MEETING.

A. Travel.  Dr Frank Evans made a motion that the Board unanimously approved travel to this meeting. The motion was seconded by Dr. Arthur Dampier  and passed unanimously.

B. Next meeting. Dr. Edwards announced that the next scheduled Board meeting will be the second Saturday in January 2018. 
C. Adjournment. Dr. Arthur Dampier made a motion that the board adjourn at 5:30 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Dr. Frank Evans and passed unanimously.








APPROVED:








______________________________








Steve Edwards, O.D., President








______________________________








Arthur Dampier, O.D., Secretary

